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FLOWER 
ARRANGING 

CLASSES 
 

with Crystal Dyball,  
an area Demonstrator 

  
 at Bawdeswell Village Hall 

 
TUESDAY AFTERNOONS  

at 2pm 
 

Oct 21st  & 28th 
Nov 4th – 11th – 18th – 25th 

 

£33 for 6 classes 
 

For more details  
and to register  

contact Sue Lilwall  
(01362) 688240 
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LETTERS 
 

The Steven (Stiffy) Williamson Memorial Trophy 2008   This year’s winners , after 

a very exciting final against Corpusty, were Lyng Utd, making it three years in a row. 

This year’s player of the year was Kester Wiseman of Foulsham F.C. 

The presentation night was well supported and again records were broken. 

We received donations from Lyng Utd F.C.   £75 

    Corpusty  F.C.   £110 

    Walcis Park Sporting Club  £266 

    Others    £70 

    Our Raffle raised   £687 

    and our Quiz raised  £50 

Together with Barbara & Ernie’s Diamond Wedding Anniversary which raised £750, 

our grand total was £2.008. 

Added to last year’s total of £5,265 we have now raised £7,273 for the Children’s 

Fund at the N & N. 

Many thanks to all of you who donated raffle prizes and everyone who helped in so 

many other ways. 

See you all next year.                                                                   The Williamson family. 

 
 

Thank you.  Sandi and Robin Taylor would like to thank all of you who wrote to us 

whilst we were away following the sudden death of Sandi’s father in Scotland.  It was 

very comforting to hear from our friends back home and we much appreciated it.  

Thank you. 

Sandi & Robin Taylor 
 

Try something new!   Do you sometimes just want to do something for its own sake, 

to be creative and constructive and think your own ideas through, without everyday 

chores demanding all your energy? 

Perhaps you, like so many people I talk to, have always wanted to learn to draw and 

paint, so why not make this the year you fulfil that wish. 

I run Art Courses where the emphasis is on positive learning, and I teach skills and 

techniques, in fact I try to de-mystify the whole world of Art so that as the term 

progresses you will learn how to handle various materials, and practise thinking 

through ideas and turning them into something new and visually exciting. You will 

also learn a little about artists, and their work in the past which has done so much to 

shape our thinking and our way of looking at the world. 

Classes are good fun, friendly and supportive. Beginners are welcome as are those 

who have some experience and want to learn more. 

Classes are established at Cawston, Marsham, Hempton, Hindolveston, Sheringham 

and Cromer, and restart in September. For details ring me on 01603 872441. 

Clementina Sutton  
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OCTOBER EVENTS DIARY 
Thu 2 Book Club at The Old Workhouse Bar  7.30pm 

Friends of Bawdeswell Church Meeting 8pm 

Sat 4 Friends of Bawdeswell Church Coffee Morning and Quarterly Draw 
Seekers (club for 6-11yr olds) Bawdeswell Village Hall  10am 

Mon 6 Bawdeswell Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm 

Fri 10 Julian Group Meeting  8pm 

Sat 11 Project Bawdeswell Meeting  10am 
Pebbles (club for 0-6 yr olds)  1030 in Bawdeswell Church 

Sun 12 Harvest Festival at Foxley  1030 

Mon 13 Table Tennis 7.30 Bawdeswell Village Hall 
WI  meets at Sparham Old Schoolroom  7.30pm 

Tu 14 Blood Donor sessions ant Bawdeswell Village Hall 

Wed 15 Mobile Library at Bawdeswell 

Fri 17 Mobile Library at Foxley 

Sat 18 Platinum Farm Horse Charity Sale at  Foxley Village Hall  2pm 

Mon 20 Bawdeswell Village Hall Committee Meeting 8pm 

Mon 21 Flower Arranging Classes, Bawdeswell Village Halll   2pm 

Wed 22 Ladies Night  at Bawdeswell Village Hall 7.30pm 

Thu 23 Mobile Police Station, The Street, Bawdeswell 

Fri 24 Julian Group Meeting  8pm 

Mon 27 Bawdeswell Activities Group 2 – 5pm Bawdeswell Village Hall 
Table Tennis 7.30 Bawdeswell Village Hall 

Tue 28 Flower Arranging Classes, Bawdeswell Village Halll   2pm 

Wed 29 Bawdeswell Activities Group 2 – 5pm Bawdeswell Village Hall 

Thu 30 Bawdeswell Activities Group 2 – 5pm Bawdeswell Village Hall 

 

Regular Weekly Events 
 

Bawdeswell Village Hall 
Young Farmers  Tuesdays 
Countrysiders  Every other Wednesday 
WeightWatchers  Thursdays 
Parents & Toddlers  Fridays 9.30am 
Pilates   Fridays 
 

Foxley Village Hall  
Exercise Classes   every Tuesday morning at 9.30am. 
Short Mat Bowls  Every Monday & Friday Evening 
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    Moor Farm, Foxley, Dereham, Norfolk, NR20 4QN

       Tel: (01362) 688523 (24hr answerphone)
                                 688393 (evenings)

                                 A Courtyard of 8
                    2/3 Bedroomed Converted Stables
                     together with Individual Cottages.

          All fully equipped and Centrally heated.

                         Long or Short Term Lets

                            OPEN ALL YEAR

D A V I S   E G G   S A L E S
MOOR FARM, FOXLEY, DEREHAM, NORFOLK, NR20 4QN

Tel: (01362) 688523

Your Local Egg Supplier

Pre-packs - Keyes Trays

Shrink wrapped - Free Range

Main Supplier to Hospitals in East Anglia.
 

OPEN ALL YEAR 

Visit our Website:   www.moorfarmstablecottages.co.uk 

Moor Farm Stable Cottages 

 

Moor Farm, Foxley, Dereham, Norfolk, NR20 4QP 
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Parents & Toddlers / Baby Group 
 

We meet at Bawdeswell Village Hall from 9.30am to 11.30am every 

Friday in term time.  
 

Come along for a chat and a coffee & let your child have some fun 

with play dough, colouring and puzzles plus lots of toys and there 

are additional activities most weeks.  (There is no charge but a donation is invited) 
 

For more information call Kate on 688834 
 

If you have any larger toys or play equipment suitable for toddlers that you no longer 

require please contact Kate. 

 
 

Ladies Night at Bawdeswell Village Hall 
 

Wednesday 22 October  7.30pm    In aid of the pre School 
 

Come along for a relaxing evening and pamper yourselves 
 

Reflexology 
 

Massage 
 

Hopi Ear Candles   and much more 
 

Tickets £2.50 in advance from Bawdeswell Store, £3 on the door. 
 

Contact Kate Davis 01362 688834 

 
 

SPARHAM  OPEN GARDENS  on Sunday 13
th

 July 2008 
 

The afternoon was blessed with fine weather which brought visitors from far and wide 

to view the 13 beautiful gardens open in  Sparham  Delicious teas were enjoyed at 

several gardens which offered stunning views overlooking the surrounding 

countryside.  Children were entertained with pond dipping and a treasure hunt.  The 

cake and plant stalls, tombola and art exhibition also proved popular. The event would 

not have been the success it was without the huge amount of effort and generosity 

from so many in the village.  Thank you to gardeners, cake makers, advertisers, 

volunteers, benefactors and visitors alike, your support was much appreciated.   

Just over £ 2000 was raised in aid of the parish church of St. Mary The Virgin, 

Sparham. 

                                                                  Fiona Sayer, Sparham PCC 
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PLATINUM FARM STABLES 
 

Fund Raising Sale 

In aid of  

rescue and re-homing of  

horses and ponies 

 

Sat. 18th OCTOBER 

FOXLEY VILLAGE HALL    2pm – 4pm 

 

Jumble – Bric-a-Brac – Books 

Cake Stall – Toys – s/h Tack 

Raffle – Tombola 

Tea and Biscuits 

 

                  Contact: 01362 688042 
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BAWDESWELL FOOTBALL CLUB. 
 

Following their excellent 2007/8 season 

Bawdeswell FC is now looking forward to 

challenging for the Division 3 title in 2008/9. 

However, there has been a mixed start to the new 

season with 2 wins and one loss so far.  

New players and supporters are always needed for 

the team. For information about the club please 

contact Philip Duffield on (01362) 688611 
 

More club  information is available online at  www.bawdeswellfc.co.uk  

 

BAWDESWELL BOWLS CLUB. 
 

Bawdeswell has an excellent venue situated behind the Village Hall and 

new members are invited to join the club.  

For further information please contact Paul Digby on (01362) 688615 

 

 

PLOUGHING MATCHES 
September brings the start of the Ploughing Matches.  Steve 

Framingham will be busy taking part in many matches, either 

ploughing or judging, through until the New Year. 

He hopes to plough in the Holt match later this month and in the 

Norfolk Ploughing Society match in October.  In early October he plans to plough at 

Rougham in Cambridgeshire, to try and qualify for the British Nationals in 

Lincolnshire in 2009.  Also in October he will travel to Kent to take part in the 2008 

British Nationals.  He came 6
th

 in his class near York in the 2007 British Nationals. 

On October 25
th

 he will be ploughing on the Royal Estate at Sandringham in a match 

organised in conjunction with the British Hedge Laying Competition. It will be a busy 

weekend for him and his family as their own Bawdeswell Ploughing Society match 

takes place the following day on the Bawdeswell Farms estate by kind permission of 

the Gurney family.  This match should have taken place last  January and had to be put 

of twice because of the heavy rains.  The land is alongside the Billingford  to 

Bawdeswell road at the top of the hill this side of Billingford.  All those ploughmen 

who had booked to plough last January are now being contacted and several who will 

have ploughed at Sandringham are staying on to take part as well.  A Raffle will be 

held on the day, the proceeds will be given to a Travel Fund, set up to help those 

ploughmen with their travel expenses who qualify at the British Nationals to represent 

England if they have to travel overseas to take part in either The World or European 

Championships next year. 

Spectators will be made welcome to see the skills of these ploughmen on Sunday 

October 26
th

.  Ploughing starts at 10am.                                             Ruby Framingham 
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BOOK CLUB - Book review                       
 

F Scott Fitzgerald – ‘The Great Gatsby’ 

 

The Great Gatsby is an iconic novel that captures the essence of 

post-first world war American society. It is a tale of Gatsby’s 

obsessive love for Daisy and the lengths to which he is prepared to 

go to follow his dream. 

 

The story narrated by Nick Carraway, who has just moved to West Egg, next to 

Gatsby’s large mansion, largely revolves around Jay Gatsby and his relations with 

Tom and Daisy Buchanan. The rich upper class characters appear to be living out the 

American dream but in a society that is shallow and unfeeling. It is a tragic tale that 

has strong characters all of whom appear to be living an illusion.  

 

Members of the book club found it hard to like or identify with any of the characters. . 

However it is a short book and very easy to read, the story flows easily and Scott 

Fitzgerald’s style of writing is entertaining, articulate and descriptive. 

 

The book club meets on the first Thursday of each month at the Old Workhouse Bar. 

New members are always welcome - you don’t have to buy lots of books as the 

majority of our books are loaned from Norfolk Library. Our book next month will be 

The Trumpet Major by Thomas Hardy 
      Linda Rose 

 

 
 

 Mobile Library Service     

 Home Library Service 
 

 
The Mobile Library calls regularly at Bawdeswell on a Wednesday and Foxley on a Friday. 
Bawdeswell: - Paradise Road 10am, School 10.30am, 12 Reepham Road 11am, Bawdeswell Hall 
11.15am, Chaucer Close 11.30-12pm.  
Next Visits are 15th October, 5th November. 
 

Foxley: - The Chequers 3.10 – 3.25pm. Next Visits are 17th October, 7th November. 
 

For further information on any aspect of the service please call 01603 222267  
 

The Home Library Service, delivered in association with the WRVS, provides books on wheels to 
people in the community who like to use the library service but are unable to get there due to age, 
disability or restricted mobility. To use the Home Library Service or to volunteer to help deliver the 
service, please telephone 01603 506848  
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THE BECK WI 

In Aleathia's absence, Jennifer opened the meeting. She welcomed 

and introduced our speaker, Frances Middleton, who then began her 

illustrated talk - Aboriginal Australia. 
The first slides were of the wonderful Sydney Harbour and Bridge 

and the group she was with met their first aboriginal inhabitants. She 

was most impressed by stories of their very different way of life, 

their culture, generosity and caring attitude. The group, with their 

guide, then moved out to Central Australia, which meant Alice 

Springs and of course, Ayers Rock (Sorry! I mean Uluru as it is now referred to). 

Frances had many slides showing different angles of the rock formation that is Uluru 

and of the attractive trees growing in really red soil. Altogether, a very different and 

fascinating picture of Australia. 
The exhibit, a postcard, was won by Jennifer. 2nd - Mary. the raffle was won by Mary. 
The speaker next month - Monday 13th October - will be Richard Watts on 'My Uncle 

Frank - Memories of a Norfolk Life'. Please note - this talk is followed by our Annual 

Meeting, previously scheduled for the November meeting. The exhibit for October is a 

Typically Norfolk souvenir. 
Mary Humphrey 

 

 

REEPHAM & DISTRICT ROTARY Club members 

had a very busy weekend at the Aylsham Show organizing the Art 

tent.  They raised in the region of £2600 which will be dedicated to 

the Reepham Rotary Charities. 

The club has presented the Reepham Responders with a GPS 

satellite navigation system.  It is something that the group needed to 

improve their response time. 

The former president of the club Dave Joice, recently told stories of ‘Old Parker’ at 

Bawdeswell Garden Centre and the club decided to donate £200 to his chosen charity 

Multiple Sclerosis. 

Michael Jones recently organized a bowls evening at The Roundwood, Taverham.  

Members and wives had an enjoyable evening, some never having bowled before. 

Local lad Jake Richardson came and gave a talk on his skiing career, which he hopes 

to develop in the USA in the forthcoming year.  He has to raise considerable funds to 

assist him and the club decided to donate him £200 towards his expenses. 

 

The next event the club is organizing is an ‘Elvis’ evening, which will take place at the 

High School on Saturday 27
th

 September. 

 

Ken Ewing 
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Quality Range of Gifts & Accessories
Hand waxed Furniture

Old Style Tea Shop

Reepham Station
01603  871187

Traffic Free Cycle Hire

Open Every Day

  
G.A.EGMORE  & PARTNERS 

of Sparham 

Coal, Smokeless fuels, 
Pre-packed & Barbecue fuels 

Also parts for Solid Fuel Fires 
Regular Deliveries 6 days a week in 

all areas. Quality, Service, Reliability. 

PHONE  01362  688270 

01603 871064 

 

 

Locally based accountancy and 

tax service  

 

 

 

 

 
Committed to providing a prompt professional 
service at a sensible price.  For a free initial 
consultation at a time to suit you contact  

David Pooley ACIB  

Tel/Fax 01603 866542 Mobile 0790 508 6960 
e-mail: davidpooley@certax.co.uk 

Self-Assessment Tax Returns 
Annual Accounts 

Book Keeping 

VAT Returns 

 

REEPHAM PRINTING SERVICES  
Telephone Peter on  

01603 871102 
 

 

 

 
 

 

CHURCH STREET, 
REEPHAM 

 

For all your printing & 

Stationery Inkjet cartridges etc. 

           Bryan Ellum 
                   FRCO GRSM LRAM 

ARCM 

                Member ISM 

Tuition in organ and piano 
All levels – Adults welcome 

Accompanist for Exams etc. 
40yrs experience 

N. Elmham  01362  668156 
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BAWDESWELL ACTIVITIES GROUP (BAG)BAWDESWELL ACTIVITIES GROUP (BAG)BAWDESWELL ACTIVITIES GROUP (BAG)BAWDESWELL ACTIVITIES GROUP (BAG)    
 

October Half Term 
Bawdeswell village hall will be open from 2pm – 5 pm on 3 afternoons during half 

term. Attendance is  open to all residents of Bawdeswell, Foxley and surrounding 

villages.  

VOLUNTEERS will run the ‘CAFE’ during the three afternoons serving hot & cold 

drinks, sweets & crisps etc.. 
 

PROGRAMME 
 

Monday 27th October 2pm –  Christmas Card Making.  Make a special card for a special  person 

this Christmas.   (pool and table tennis, etc. will only be available from 3.30 pm) 
 

Wednesday 29th October 2pm–  Lisa’s Drive-U-Pottery, includes items for  Halloween as well 

as Christmas presents.  There will be a charge for the pottery items   (pool, table tennis, etc. will 

only be available from 3.30 pm). 
 

Thursday 30th October  2pm – Indoor Games  (all games will be available). 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Our policy on unaccompanied children has been reviewed and we 

now accept children aged 9 years and over with a signed form giving parental consent. 

Children under 9 MUST be accompanied at all times by a responsible adult (18 plus). 

Attendance of unaccompanied children is, of course, subject to their good behaviour. 
 

Tel: 01362 688749 for more information about any of these events 
 

BAG Adult ActivitiesBAG Adult ActivitiesBAG Adult ActivitiesBAG Adult Activities 
‘BRIDGE FOR FUN’ 
A course for ABSOLUTE BEGINNERS will run from Wednesday 1st October to Wednesday 3rd 
December at Sparham Old Schoolroom from 7 - 9 pm.  The instructor is Mike Virgo, an 
English Bridge Union qualified teacher with over 40 years experience of playing bridge at all 
levels.  Mike also runs courses for the Norfolk County Council Adult Education Service.   
The cost of the 10 week course is £40.  Shared transport will be arranged as required. 
Spaces on this course are limited and applications will be processed on a ‘first come, first 
served’ basis. Those who have already registered an interest will be given priority. 

Please contact Janet Cockburn (BAG events co-ordinator) on 01362 688749. 
 
TABLE TENNIS - Monday 13th October and Monday 27th October 
A number of people have expressed an interest in playing table tennis.  We have booked 
Bawdeswell Village Hall for two evenings in October from 7.30 -  9.30 p.m.  It doesn’t matter 
how well you play - come along and have some fun.  Other games will be available too.  The 
BAG café will be open for refreshments.  There will be a nominal charge of £1 towards the 
hire of the hall. 
  
BAG is looking for additional volunteers to help with our activities.   Please contact our 

co-ordinator on 01362 688749 if you can spare an afternoon or two 
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Norfolk Home Call, Norfolk County Council's highly successful directory of 

accredited voluntary agencies and businesses has been re-launched to help 

elderly, disabled or housebound people in Norfolk remain independent in their 

own homes. 

Over 500 businesses are in the directory - all of whom have undergone a 

process of accreditation, requiring background checks carried out by Trading 

Standards, references from happy customers and a minimum of £2million 

public liability insurance in place. 

Providers all sign up to core standards of Norfolk Home Call, which include 

having a clear pricing policy, providing written receipts and ensuring that staff 

are appropriately trained to carry out their work. 

As well as the directory Norfolk Home Call operates an information and advice 

line on 01603 495109 giving over the phone advice about services to use and 

trading standards advice about the best way to buy services and advice on 

bogus callers and rogue traders. 

Norfolk Home Call is also available online at: www.norfolkhomecall.org. A 

range of services are available from handymen, help with shopping, bathing 

and personal care to patios and pathways. 

 

Chris Mowle, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Services said: "At some time of 

our lives, we all need to hire the services of people or a company that we 

might not have good information about. Norfolk Home Call helps you to give 

peace of mind in your selection, whether you need a plumber, carpenter, 

gardener or home help you will find pages full of them in Norfolk Home Call." 

 

For a copy of the directory, advice on a service to use or if you are a business 

or organisation and are interested in becoming accredited then telephone 

Norfolk Home Call on: 01603 495109. 
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Friends of Bawdeswell Church 
 

The traditional harvest supper with entertainment by Keith Loads (he made his name 

at the televised Thursford Christmas Spectacular) will be held in the village hall on 

Saturday 8
th

 November.  Tickets are now on sale at £12.50 .  It will be a good meal and 

great entertainment.  Licensed Bar. 

 

A reminder of the change to the date of the Christmas concert.  It is now on Sunday 7
th

 

December.  Besides our usual line up of Annette and Susie  and the school choir we 

are to be joined by members of the ICENI choir .  So with the new organ as well it 

promises to be a really special occasion.  More details nearer the time. 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 2008 
 

Coffee Morning and Quarterly Draw  Saturday 4
th

 October 

 

Harvest Supper   Village Hall    7.30pm  Saturday 8
th

 November     

 

Christmas Concert    4pm    Sunday 7
th

  December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            HARVEST SUPPER 
Bawdeswell Village Hall 

SATURDAY 8th NOVEMBER 7.30pm 
 

Entertainment:   KEITH LOADS   the Norfolk Shepherd 
Tickets £12.50   Tel: 688268 & 688499 
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Reflexology 
 

The pathway to  

Relaxation & Self-Healing 

For a treatment, a chat or to arrange a gift voucher  
please contact  

Johanne Wright M.I.C.H.T 
Tel: 01362 688196, Billingford, (just off the B1145) 

FOXLEY WOOD PEDIGREE ANGUS 

 

 

 

    01362 688202 
ABERDEEN ANGUS BEEF 

From our farm to your kitchen – Joints, Steaks, Casserole, Mince, 
Burgers & Sausages etc.  All freezer boxes 10% discount. 

Fresh beef cut to order – please ask 
OPEN  WED  FRI  SAT   10 - 4 

Manor Farm 
Foxley            

Entrance signed on 
A1067 at Foxley 

 

Charles Seaman 
Interior/Exterior Painter and Decorator 

Tel: (01362) 688309 
2 Bell Close, Bawdeswell, Dereham, NR20 4SL 
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FOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL – EXTRACT OF MINUTES FOR MEETING 
HELD ON 15 JULY 2008 AT 7.30PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Present: Councillors Harvey, Mears, Hatch. Barrett, Mrs I Floering Blackman, 

Mr G Bambridge, M White, C Boer and 6 parishioners 
 
Minutes of last Meeting: Agreed and signed 
 
Matters Arising 
Appointment of New Clerk – Mrs C Boer was appointed as new clerk. 
Anglian Water and the Village Hall – PC are awaiting formal plans from AW, 
once received a village meeting will be arranged to discuss this proposal with  
attendance from AW reps. It was felt that if the sale of this land was not 
agreed then AW could use their mandate for compulsory purchase.  
Chairman therefore put to the PC a proposal to sell the land at the best  
price to AW remaining councillors were in agreement. 
Emergency Plan – Clerk confirmed the draft Emergency Plan had been 
circulated to the PC for comments.  Chairman agreed to be Emergency 
Coordinator for West Foxley, Councillor Barrett agreed to be Emergency 
Coordinator for East Foxley.  To be finalised at the next PC meeting. 
Correspondence 
LDF and Site Specifics Document – Foxley has 6 potential development sites 
which are currently classed as unreasonable.  The PC’s perspective is the 
village does not merit any further housing development in the future, so 
therefore the PC agrees with this decision.  Although the proposal is for 
smaller villages to have their Settlement Boundary removed, the PC’s 
opinion is to retain the Settlement Boundary for Foxley. 
Boundary Committee Draft Proposal – The PC had not received all data in 
order to discuss the proposal in full; however, it was felt that this proposal 
could have major adverse consequences on the workload of town and parish 
councils, loss of democracy and on the taxes of Breckland residents.  PC to 
discuss at Sept meeting and make final comments before 26

th
 Sept. 

Planning 
Vine Cottage PA erection of new detached garage PP granted with 
conditions 
Fox Hollow PA side and rear extension PP granted with conditions. 
Manor Farm courtesy application for the erection of a steel framed 
agricultural building – no objections. 
Church Farm Barns – Foxley Gallery – PC’s opinion is the exit is too near to 
the junction and would require the current location of the village bench to be 
relocated; however the PC had not been approached regarding this.  PC not 
against the proposal but wants to ensure that all aspects of the proposal are 
done correctly. 
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Moor Farm – proposed agricultural storage building – no objections, 
condition included re landscaping. 
Flora Nova – following the deadline for comments in connection with this PA 
the PC had received a letter from a parishioner with concerns this forwarded 
to Breckland Council.  PC would like to see precise details of means of 
surface water disposal. 
Village Matters 
Overgrown grass banks on the paths of Old Fakenham Road and the path 
from Foxley to Bawdeswell, Highways to be contacted. 
PC to contact Environmental Health regarding continued concerns about 
sewerage in Foxley East. 
The PC presented Meg White with farewell gifts to mark her excellent 
support to the PC during what was supposed to be a short time until a new 
Clerk was found but ended up being 5 years! 
 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING THURSDAY 11 SEPTEMBER 2008 AT 7.30PM 
IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

 
 

 

BAWDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL – EXTRACT OF MINUTES - MEETING 

HELD ON 1 SEPTEMBER 2008 AT 7.45PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 

Present: Councillors Shannon, Mason, Beane, Mallen, Mr G Bambridge,  

 C Boer and 2 parishioners 

Apologies: Councillors Lilwall and Cockburn 

 

Matters Arising not Covered Elsewhere on Agenda 

Local Development Framework & Draft Site Specifics Document – PC had been 

made aware that the landowner of Site Specific No: (004/003) had resubmitted the 

plan to BC for a single residence and not multiple dwellings.  In absence of any 

further request from BC (Breckland Council) the PC were not in a position to reflect 

any change of view regarding this site.  PC formal response on the above document 

agreed and to be forwarded to BC before 26 Sept. 

Boundary Committee Proposal for One Unitary Authority – It was agreed that the PC 

should offer a consensus view which reflected concerns that the draft proposal did 

not meet the 5 criteria set for a unitary authority and in the absence of detailed 

arguments by the Boundary Committee it was difficult to make a sensible cost 

benefit analysis of the draft proposal versus the current two tier local government 

system. 

Community Car Scheme – The Breckland officials’ discussion paper due to be 

discussed in a forthcoming meeting at BC.  Clerk commissioned to contact BC after 

this meeting to confirm that a Breckland official would be able to attend the Nov PC 

meeting to discuss the scheme, and also to invite the coordinators of current C.C.S. 

in neighbouring villages. 
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NCC- Transport Questionnaire – PC agreed in principle to support the possible 

incorporation of Bawdeswell into the Flexi-Bus Dial-A-Ride system, even though it 

was attempting, in parallel to set up the C.C.S.  However, both systems would 

depend heavily on the perceived needs of the village, therefore agreed a transport 

questionnaire is distributed to all parishioners to ascertain this. 

Highways Outstanding Work – Still awaiting date for connection of the speed 

reactive sign on Norwich Rd.  The deer warning sign on Reepham Rd and the 

missing bollard at the end of Old Reepham Rd should be completed within next 2 

weeks.  The loose 20mph in The Street and the missing ‘Village Only’ sign on the 

A1067 are to be inspected by NCC in near future. 

Old Surveyors Land – The sealed bid closed and the higher of the 2 bids received 

accepted.  The land sale now being progressed through solicitors. 

Community Speedwatch Scheme – Following growing concerns about the speed of 

motorists within the village, the PC have agreed to support the introduction of the 

Community Speedwatch Scheme, providing the required support from residents is 

found. 

Car Parking on Pavement in the Village – In response to the many concerns 

expressed about residents parking cars on pavements and verges around the village, 

the Police had confirmed that they would take action against the owners of cars 

causing any obstruction to pedestrians. 

Overgrown Verge Hall Rd/Paradise Rd – This overgrown verge has been cut as 

requested, but it had since been reported that residents adjacent this area had been 

dumping hedge cuttings etc on this land.  Residents should be aware that this could 

be classed as illegal fly-tipping. 

Planning 

Robinia House – PA for Extensions – no objections 

House Conversion Next to McColls – No PA received.  Clerk confirmed that a letter 

had been sent to BC to investigate. 

Lodge Plantation, Dereham Rd – 3PL/2007/1511/F concerns raised relating to access 

gate – condition 5 of PP.  Still awaiting response from BC. 

Air Conditioning Units McColls – 3PL/2007/0495/F concerns raised relating to 

positioning of air conditioning units, condition 5 of PP.  Still awaiting response from 

BC. 

Clerks Report 

Common Lane Sign – NCC confirmed that the sign recently put up at the end of 

Common Lane is compliant, as this is a restricted byway with only walkers, cyclists, 

horses/rider and horse and cart permitted to use the Lane.  No motorised vehicles are 

permitted. 

Post Office – Mr Rolfe from Post Office Ltd was hopeful that he might have found a 

willing sub-postmaster from a neighbouring village to take on the outreach services 

of Bawdeswell of two 3hr morning sessions each week, but this would not be 

confirmed until mid-Sept. 

Any Other Business 

Project Bawdeswell – to be invited to provide an update for next PC meeting. 
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Breckland Policy Development & Review Panel Meeting on LDF Core Strategy – 

Chairman had attended this meeting as an observer.  Breckland officials defended the 

PC position that Bawdeswell should not be designated as any LSC. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING MONDAY 6 OCTOBER 2008 AT 7.45PM IN THE 

VILLAGE HALL 
  

Contact Details of New Parish Clerk as from 7 July 2008 -  

Claire Boer,  Old Hall Farm Bungalow, 8 Reepham Road, Foulsham, NR20 5SL 

Tel:      01362 680021, Mobile: 07877 955745, Email:  cboer.parishclerk@fsmail.net 

 

 

YOUR PARISH NEEDS YOU 
 

BAWDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL CURRENTLY  
HAVE A VACANCY FOR A COUNCILLOR. 

 

A Parish Council is a Local Authority that makes  
decisions on behalf of the residents in the Parish. 

 

This is a voluntary position and as a Councillor you  
will be required to attend the Parish Council Meetings  

which are held on the 1
st

 Monday of the month in  
the Village Hall.  You may also be required to spend  
a few hours a month supporting projects, attending  

other meetings etc. 
 

This is an important role and if you are interested in becoming a 
Parish Councillor then please contact the Parish Clerk. 

  

Mrs Claire Boer 
Tel: 01362 680021 or email: cboer.parishclerk@fsmail.net 

 

 

 

PARKING ON THE FOOTPATH/PAVEMENT 
 

PARKING ON THE FOOTPATH/PAVEMENT CAN CAUSE INCONVENIENCE TO 

PEDESTRIANS. IT CAN CREATE HAZARDS FOR VISUALLY IMPAIRED, DISABLED 

AND ELDERLY PEOPLE OR THOSE WITH PRAMS OR PUSHCHAIRS. IT MAY ALSO 

CAUSE DAMAGE TO THE KERB, THE PAVEMENT, OR THE SERVICES 

UNDERNEATH. REPAIRING SUCH DAMAGE CAN BE COSTLY AND LOCAL 

AUTHORITIES MAY FACE CLAIMS FOR COMPENSATION FOR INJURIES RECEIVED 

RESULTING FROM DAMAGED OR DEFECTIVE PAVEMENTS.  
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COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH SCHEME 
 

THE PARISH COUNCIL ARE SEEKING A MINIMUM OF 6 
VOLUNTEERS WILLING TO BE VETTED, SUITABLY TRAINED BY 
THE POLICE AND TO GIVE UP AT LEAST 1HR A WEEK TO THE 

ABOVE SCHEME.   
A CO-ORDINATOR ALSO NEEDS TO BE FOUND TO LOOK AFTER 

EQUIPMENT AND TO LIAISE WITH THE POLICE. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A VOLUNTEER/CO-
ORDINATOR OR WOULD LIKE MORE INFORMATION THEN 

PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK MRS CLAIRE BOER 01362 
680021 

 

 

 
BAWDESWELL  VILLAGE HALL –CLEANER REQUIRED 

 
THERE IS A VACANCY FOR A CLEANER AT THE VILLAGE HALL. APPROXIMATELY 

2 HOURS PER WEEK ON FRIDAY AFTERNOONS. PLEASE CONTACT THE 

BOOKING CLERK ON 01362 688749. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

MOBILE POLICE OFFICE 
 

THE MOBILE POLICE OFFICE WILL BE IN ‘THE STREET’ BAWDESWELL FROM 11AM UNTIL 

12.30PM EVERY 4TH THURSDAY. THIS IS INTENDED TO PROVIDE A ‘VISIBLE’ POLICE 

PRESENCE IN THE VILLAGE. PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOU VISIT THEM IF YOU HAVE A 

PROBLEM OR NEED INFORMATION. POP IN AND FIND OUT WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE AREA. 

Dates for the rest of 2008 are 

23rd October, 20th November & 18th December 
 

THE PARISH COUNCIL HAS BEEN ADVISED THAT THIS FACILITY IS NOT BEING WELL USED. 

THIS IS A GOOD FACILITY FOR THE VILLAGE AND IF THE POLICE CONTINUE TO FIND THAT IT IS 

NOT BEING USED THEN IT WILL BE WITHDRAWN.  
 

USE IT OR LOSE IT 
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The next meeting will be on Saturday 11
th
 October - 

10am at the village hall.  Join us and hear all about the 

various work streams and share your ideas with us. 
 

.More information on www.projectbawdeswell.org.uk or call the Secretary on 688749 

 

 

 
 
How to recognise a scam – is it too good to be true? 
There are hundreds of types of  scams – fake lotteries and prize draws, fake investment 
plans, work from home schemes.   

How scam artists succeed – they will: 
■ contact you, without you asking them to, by phone, email, post or  in person 
■ sound pleasant, well spoken and kind and want you to think they’re your friend 
■ have slick, professional leaflets and letters 
■ be persistent and persuasive 
■ rush you into making a decision 
■ ask you to send money before you receive their tempting offer or win 
 

They offer you something for nothing – such as: 
■ you’ve won a prize in a draw or a lottery (even though you haven’t entered one) 
■ an exclusive entry to a scheme that’s a surefire way to make money 
■ a way to earn easy money by helping them get untold millions out of their country 
■ the chance to join an investment scheme that will make you huge amounts of    money; 
and so on. 
They’ll ask you to: 
■ send money up front – an administration fee or tax, the list is endless but its always a 
ruse to get you to give them money 
■ give them your bank details or other personal details  
■ ring a premium rate number (all UK premium rate numbers start with 090) 
■ buy something to get your prize 
We can all protect ourselves by being sceptical. Is it likely that someone you don’t 
know, who has contacted you out of the blue will give you something for nothing? 
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Bawdeswell Garage & MOT Centre 
 

MOT’s Class IV & Class VII 
MOT’s for Motorcycles Class I & II 

Repairs and Servicing for all makes and models of Vehicles 
Free Local Collection & Delivery of Vehicle - Recovery of Vehicles 

State of the art Diagnostic Equipment 
Fully Qualified Technicians 

Friendly & Knowledgeable Staff - Quality Workmanship Assured 
Health & HPI Check for Used Vehicles prior to purchase  

£50 + VAT 
 

Mon - Fri : 8am - 6pm   Sat : 8am - 12pm 
 

Park Farm Buildings   
Dereham Road   
Bawdeswell   

Dereham  NR20 4AA 

Tel: 01362 688731  Fax : 01362 688943 
www.bawdeswellgarage.co.uk 

 

 

J.D Home & Garden Services 
Jason Dobbs - 01362 – 688824 or 07780 – 988628 (mobile) 

Professional & Reliable Workmanship - Free Estimates –No Job too Small.  
 

General Garden Maintenance 
Conservatories, Garden Buildings & Greenhouses Supplied & Erected 

Conservatories Cleaned          Garden Sheds Re-felted 
Ground Preparation & Turf Laying 

Painting & Decorating          Floor & Wall Tiling 
Patios, Paving – Laid & Cleaned          Brickwork 

All forms of Domestic Carpentry        Garden Decking          Loft Boarding 
    

Extensive Experience in the Erection of Conservatories, Garden Buildings & Greenhouses 
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Bawdeswell Village Hall 
Bawdeswell Village hall can be hired by parishioners and 

non residents.  You can also hire tables and chairs for your 

own events. Regular activities at the hall include Young 

Farmers on Tuesdays, Countryside Rangers every other 

Wednesday, Weight Watchers on Thursday evenings and 

Pilates on Friday evenings. The Mothers & Toddlers 

group meet on Friday mornings 9.30 to 11.30 – there is no 

admission charge for this and light refreshments are available. 
 

               Hire Charges from May 2008 
Period (1) Standard 

Hire Charge 

(2) Parishioners 

other than in (3) 

(3) Parishioners - Hires ending by 

5pm on Weekdays # 

Minimum (2 hrs) £16 £15 £10 

4 Hours £30 £25 £15 

6 Hours £45 £35 £25 

8 Hours £50 £40 £30  

10 Hours £60 £45 n/a 

12 Hours £70 £50 n/a 

Full Day £85 £60 n/a 

# Excludes Bank & Public Holidays.   Other hours charged pro rata. 

When the hall is not otherwise in use on weekdays village voluntary groups may use the hall free of charge. 
 

For availability, more details and a booking form please contact the booking clerk:-  

David Cockburn, Tel: (01362) 688749, Mobile: 07778 835 254, Email:   BawdeswellVH@aol.com 
 

Village Hall Committee 

We have some new committee members whom we welcome most gladly. 

However, we still need more. One evening a month for our meeting plus helping 

at occasional events such as the annual fete and helping working parties on hall 

improvements is all the commitment there is. 
 

 

            
 

                                              The Mobile Blood Donor Van (Bloodmobile)   

                                                       visits Bawdeswell regularly on a Tuesday at the  

                                                       Village Hall. The Bloodmobile also visits 

Reepham, North Elmham & Swanton Morley regularly if you are unable to 

attend on the Bawdeswell dates. Visit www.blood.co.uk for more information. 
 

To make an appointment call the National Blood Service on 0845 7 711 711 

 

Bawdeswell Dates 2008 – all Tuesdays 
     

                   14th October, 23rd December. 
 
 

1pm to 3.10pm and 4.30pm to 6.55pm 
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L Vaughan Lapwood ADI 

Patient and Friendly 

Driving Tuition 
 

Tel: 01362 690049   

Mobile 07831 102311 

TELEPHONE  BAWDESWELL  688211 
 

J.A.BAKER 
FAMILY BUTCHER 

BAWDESWELL, Norfolk 
 
ORDERS TAKEN FOR ALL DEEP-FREEZE MEATS 

                 Lilwall's Farm Pork 

                HOG ROASTS 
                        for your function 
 

             50 - 500 people 
 

Ring for a quotation  

(01362) 688098     07867 987787 
Farm Reared British Pigs 
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WENSUM VALLEY BIRDWATCHING SOCIETY 
 

In a change to our advertised programme, RSPB’s Eastern 

Region Community Talks Officer Steve Lovell stepped in 

with a talk entitled ‘Save our Birds of Prey’. In a subject guaranteed 

to be contentious Steve spoke about the work going on to halt the decline in 

numbers of birds of prey.  Birds of prey have been legally protected since the 1950s 

but, as Steve showed with some distressing pictures, this has not prevented birds being 

killed by trapping, shooting, poisoning and nest destruction, often blamed on those 

with sporting interests and the management of game birds. A paradox there 

somewhere. The bottom line for preservation of these majestic birds was for reasons of 

biodiversity, they also act as environmental indicators (alert to chemicals such as 

DDT) and, love them or hate them, birds of prey have always been part of our heritage 

and are here to stay.  

 

Field Trip with a difference:  
Our August field trip started with a train journey on the Norwich to Yarmouth line. We 

alighted at a small railway station in the middle of nowhere, described by the rail 

company as NOT having the following facilities: a ticket office, waiting room, staff, a 

café, phone, toilets, bus link, taxi rank or even access by road. In fact the only thing we 

saw, as we stood on the small wooden platform under a vast Norfolk sky, was a sign 

that said ‘Berney Arms Station’. A wonderfully remote place to start a bird walk. From 

here we  followed Weaver’s Way to the river Yare then walked along the flood bank 

of Breydon Water, finishing several hours later at Great Yarmouth Station for the 

return journey to Norwich. Over 40 species seen, including whimbrel, wheatear, 

buzzard and three species of wagtail, pied, grey and yellow who obligingly gathered 

together to give us a master class in identification. An excellent walk which I can 

recommend, for those who are sound of bladder. 

 

Dates for the diary: 
  

Indoor meeting: There will a talk on Thursday October 16
th

 at Weston Longville 

Village Hall, by Tim Loseby on ‘A Bird Photographers Garden’. Start 7.30, all are 

welcome, tea and biscuits laid on. 

 

Field Trip: Back to the North Norfolk Coast. On Sunday October 26
th

 we will be 

visiting the North Norfolk coast with Josh Leeder. Newcomers always welcome, 

binoculars available for loan. 

 

 

Colin Wright  01603 740548  admin@wvbs.co.uk  
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INDOOR HEATED  SWIMMING POOL & SPA 
 

MOOR FARM FOXLEY 
 

 

Available for hire  for your private use.     Tel: 01362 688523 
 

Home from home    Holiday Cottage to let          Sleeps 5 
The Street, Bawdeswell   

  

   2 double beds and sofa bed, cot available 
 

Garage and off-road parking         Small garden          Gas Barbecue 
 

Enquiries to Peter Faulkner   

Daytime: 01255 503755   Evenings: 01255 813767 
 

F.T. ROBERTS & CO     EST. 1890 
 

For any and all of your building requirements. 
 

No job too big or too small. 
 

Plumbing, electrics, carpentry, decorating, building, kitchen fitting etc. 
 

Call now for an estimate. 
Dave Roberts  07930 410836 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Tel: 01603 870606    The Market Place 

Fax: 01603 871332    Reepham 

email: mail@purdysreepham.co.uk   Norwich  Norfolk  NR104LZ 

 

PERSONAL, INDEPENDENT EXPERTISE 

 

● Sales, ●Purchases and Leases of Residential, Commercial and Agricultural Property 

● Wills      ● Probate and Powers of Attorney    ● Licensing 

Evening and Saturday appointments by prior appointment 
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Benefice News & Events 
 

The ladies’ lunch held on 16
th

 August was described by one lady as “a nice social 

event and the men were great”.  A big thank you to all the gallant cooks, waiters and 

washer uppers.  £361 was raised for the Macmillan Cancer Nurses. 
 

If anyone in the parish is unwell or housebound and would like to receive communion 

at home, there are several lay people, as well as the clergy, who can help.   Please 

contact your local Churchwarden or the Rector if you would like any further details, or 

simply to discuss it. 
 

The Benefice will be visited in November by the Bishop of Lynn.  He will attend 

services at Foxley at 8am, Elsing at 9am, Bawdeswell at 10.30 and Lyng at 3pm. 

 He will also be coming to a bring and share lunch at Lyng village hall on the Sunday, 

to which all are welcome. 

He will come on November 10
th

 to look at the area, learn about local needs and meet 

the clergy, churchwardens and Benefice ministry group. 
 

If anyone is interested in attending confirmation classes please contact the Rector 0n 

01603 872381 or david@davidhead.plus.com for more details. 
 

Events for October are: 
4

th
   Friends of Bawdeswell Church coffee morning 10.30 in the church 

11
th

 Elsing Harvest  supper in the village hall 

18
th

 Harvest supper Lyng village hall 7 for 7.30pm 
 

There are now two monthly groups for children in Bawdeswell each month. 
 

Seekers (age 6 to 11) is on the first Saturday of the month in Bawdeswell village hall, 

starting at 1000 and finishing at 1200.  Next meeting:  4
th

 October. 
 

Pebbles (up to 6 years) is on the second Saturday of the month in Bawdeswell church, 

starting at 1030 and finishing at 1200.  Next meeting:  11
th

 October. 
 

Each session will include craft and other activities as well as games and the cost is 

£1.50 per child per session (family discounts).  
 

The groups are sponsored by the FLEBBS benefice and all children are welcome, not 

just those living in Bawdeswell!  Please contact Karin Mason (01362 688338) for 

further details. 
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For Appointments tel: 07799298020 

LAKESIDE COUNTRY CLUB LYNG 
 

HAIRDRESSING SALON 
 

Abigail at Lakeside salon welcomes old and new customers 
Experienced Hair stylist for all ages 

 

To make an appointment phone on  01603 872947 Mon- Wed –Sat  
 

 or 07747 025665 anytime 
  

    

Helen MearsHelen MearsHelen MearsHelen Mears         MCFHP   MAFHP 

Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 

Phone 01362 688251Phone 01362 688251Phone 01362 688251Phone 01362 688251    
Registered member of the 

British Association of Foot Health Professionals 

Professional Foot Care Treatment and Pain Relief 

for a range of 

Common Foot Disorders 
 

 

Old Hall Farm Barn 

The Street, Foxley 

 

 

 

To advertise in the  

Reeve’s Tale  

 

phone 01362 688268 or e-mail 

 

magazine@bawdeswell.net 
 

 

 

 29

ALL SAINT’S,  BAWDESWELL 
 

Elizabeth Lenton, the mother of Janet Cockburn, died on 21
st
 July.  She attended our 

church regularly whilst she lived in Bawdeswell.  Elizabeth had a accomplished career 

as a composer and music teacher.  At her funeral, Janet and her brother John sang one 

of her favourite compositions.  It was a moving moment. 

Our thoughts have been with Janet and David who would like to thank everybody for 

their support during this difficult time. 
 

On a happier note, September  saw the baptism of Rachel, Jaymee, Kayla, Alfie and 

Pheobe, all from the Fisher family.  Welcome!   
 

Church Organ 
Exciting changes have taken place in the church.  The old Edwardian ‘drawing room’   

organ has been dismantled, removed and replaced with a specially commissioned  

Makin Johannes digital organ.  Made in Holland to our own specification, it sounds 

wonderful and is a great asset to our church.  Come and hear it sometime.  You can 

only be impressed.  It will be played at most services, but look out also for the special 

concerts planned in the future.  The first is a demonstration by Dr Gerald Gifford on 

Sunday 14
th

 December at 4pm – a demonstration of its capabilities. 
 

The organ appeal now stands at around £13,500  donated  in several generous gifts.  

Help is still needed to pay off the balance of the loan.  We are only halfway there. 

Please help if you can by making regular payments, however modest. 
 

Churchyard Extension 
The memorial stones older than 75 years (with a few exceptions) have now been 

moved to the far left hand side of the cemetery.  Future burials will need to be on the 

area cleared and if  any remains are disturbed, they will be treated with respect,  

moved to one side and reburied afterwards. 

This is not a problem unique to our village.  If it disturbs you, an alternative is to 

consider one of the privately run burial parks as at Colney near Norwich, or ask to be 

cremated as many people do.  We have plenty of room for the internment of ashes 

which require a much shallower burial. 
 

Norfolk Churches Trust Sponsored Cycle ride 
Thank you everyone who took a turn manning the church on 13 September and those 

who sponsored the riders.  Ken Ewing, William Mason and Robin Taylor visited 22 

churches and met a lot of friends on the way, including the entire Roberts family led 

by Fel.  Haven’t heard how they got on but nice to have their support too.  Norfolk 

Churches Trust looks after redundant churches, many of them historic treasures.                     

RT 
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ST.THOMAS’ CHURCH 
 
The Ladies’ Lunch held in the Village Hall on l6th. August was a great success, ably 

catered for by “Gentlemen” from the benefice. The “Ladies” enjoyed a delicious meal 

and much conversation. Donations amounted to £36l (including Gift Aid refunds) and 

were sent to Macmillan Cancer Support. The Norfolk Churches Trust’s and St. 

Thomas’ funds were also helped by John Harvey and Sandra Wood on Saturday, 13
th

 

September when they took part in the Bike Ride and raised £350, which , with the 

added Gift Aid, will be divided between the Trust and our church. Well done to them 

both and to those who welcomed riders to the church. Fortunately it was a sunny day 

and all who took part seemed to have enjoyed themselves. 
 

Our new groundsman Vic Gathergood is keeping the churchyard trim and neat, no 

small task as the grass has been growing unbelievably fast! Some of the congregation 

too, have been doing their bit with rogue brambles, elder , bryony  and so on. We hope 

soon to replace the weeds on the outside of the boundary wall with suitable plants; 

some greenery is necessary to protect the wall from water thrown up by passing  

traffic. 
 

Oliver Moore was baptised by the Rev. David Head on 30
th

 August which was a joyous 

occasion. 

Our Harvest Festival on 12
th

 October will be an informal One More Step Service. We 

shall be decorating the dear old place, as usual, – if anyone would like to help, please 

let me know. Gifts of garden produce will certainly be most welcome, particularly as 

they will then be passed to Reepham Day Centre and used in their regular lunches for 

the elderly and disabled. 

Diana Harvey 

PCC Secretary 

  

 

 

 

Fridays at 8pm  on 10
th

 October & 24
th

 October 

Contact: Susan March  01603 870342 
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From the Rector 
 

Dear Everybody, hello again, 

 

A major American bank has just hit the buffers, and the shock-waves are felt round the 

world.  Banks lend money to each other, as well as to businesses and individuals.  

Before the credit crunch, I wasn’t really aware of that.  But now, what happens to an 

American bank seems important to rural England.  Who among us will have life-

savings that will be affected?  Who is going to end up poorer as a result? 

 

I’m just learning how very big a system money is.  It all seems so inter-connected.  A 

price-rise in one commodity ends up putting the price of our food up.  A company 

defaulting on their debts can put several other companies out of business.  I already 

knew that on a small scale.  But the figures now seem so huge. 

 

The same seems to be true of global warming and protection of the environment.  It is 

a huge interlinked system, and what happens in one place will affect several others.  I 

was interested to see the Panorama programme in which multinational companies were 

buying carbon credits in the Brazilian rain-forest.  They can pollute elsewhere, but at 

least a very valuable and fragile eco-system is maintained. 

 

It reminds me of how much I am a system myself – as we all are – and that one thing 

that I do in one part of my life can affect other parts, even though they don’t seem 

connected.  When I was on sabbatical, I would walk to the National Gallery each day I 

was there, and spend up to two hours walking in London; cheaper, and sometimes 

faster, and there was more to look at.  But I got fitter, without trying.  And as I got 

fitter, I got happier, and more purposeful.  And strangely, it made my prayer life 

easier.  

 

We live in uncertain times.  In what ways can you affect what is going on around you 

for the better?  After all, you are a part of the system too.  And in your life, how can 

the strengths within you help the weaker bits? 

 

God bless you.          David Head            
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CHURCH SERVICES  

OCTOBER 2008 

 
DATE 5th     12th     19th    22nd   26th    

Season 
20th  
after 
Trinity 

21st   
after 
Trinity 

22nd  
after 
Trinity 

Wed 

10th  
Last 
after 
Trinity 

FOXLEY 
EP 

6.30pm 
DH 

hf 
OMS 
1030 

HC(PB) 
8am 
DH 

- 

HC 
1030  
TC 

LYNG 

HC2 
0900  
DH 

- 
EP 
5pm 
DH 

- 
fs 

1030 
fst 

ELSING 

hf  
1030 
DH 

- 
HC(1) 
9am 
DH 

- 
HC 
1030 
DH 

BAWDESWELL HC(1) 
10.30 
TC 

- 
hf GiG 
1030 
DH 

HC(PB) 
9am 

WP 
1030 

BYLAUGH - 
HC(PB) 
0900 
DH 

-   - 
MP 
0900 
DH 

SPARHAM 
hf 

1130 
- 

HC(PB) 
1030 

- 
HC ? 
0900 

 

 

Abbreviations: EP Evening Prayer 

hf Harvest Festival 

   HC(PB) Holy Communion (Prayer Book) 

   HC(1) Holy Communion (Order1) 

   fs Family Service 

   MP Morning Prayer 

   EP Evening Prayer 

   WP Words & Praise 

   OMS One More Step 

   GiG God is Good (family service) 

DH David Head 

TC Tom Candeland 

    

 
Printed by Reepham Printing Services, Church Street, Reepham.  Tel: 01603 871102 
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